
TOWN OF CONCORD 
SELECT BOARD 

AGENDA 
July 6, 2020 

4:00PM  
VIDEO CONFERENCE CALL 

	
Join	Zoom	Meeting	

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84092395810?pwd=TnMyWmprWHBla21CczdQM0EvWVVFZz09	
	

Meeting	ID:	840	9239	5810	
Password:	865209	

	
One	tap	mobile	

+16465588656,,84092395810#	US	(New	York)	
	

Dial	by	your	location	
877	853	5257	US	Toll-free	
888	475	4499	US	Toll-free	
Meeting	ID:	840	9239	5810	

Find	your	local	number:	https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kcwFtQro3l	
	

1.	 Call	to	Order	
2.	 Consent	Agenda	

- Minutes	to	approve:	May	21,	2020;	May	28,	2020;	June	2,	2020	Open	Session;	June	2,	
2020	Executive	Session	(not	to	be	released;	June	10,	2020;	June	12,	2020	Open	Session;	
June	12,	2020	Executive	Session	(not	to	be	released);	June	16,	2020	Open	Session;	June	
16,	2020	Executive	Session	(not	to	be	released)	

- Gift	Acceptance	
-William	&	Maureen	Kemeza																			$510.00							Memorial	Trees	Account	
-His	Presence	Christian	Fellowship	Inc.		$1,000.00			Council	on	Aging	Gift	Account	
-Donation	from	David	and	Melissa	Schoenfeld	of	2003	Volkswagen	Jetta,	valued	at	
$3,267.00,	to	the	Fire	Department	to	be	used	for	training	

3.	 Town	Manager	Update	
4.	 Chairs	Remarks	
5.	 Discussion	of	Ag	Day	
6.	 The	Ability	of	Alexa	Anderson	to	participate	in	Concord	Public	School	Deliberation	without	

voting	Authorization	
7.	 Annual	Town	Meeting	Update	
8.	 Committee	Nominations:	Nathaniel	Welch	of	141	Stow	Street	to	the	Bruce	Freeman	Rail	Trail	

Advisory	Committee	for	a	term	to	begin	August	1,	2020,	set	to	expire	April	30,	2023.	
9.	 Committee	Appointments:	Beth	Kelly	of	39	White	Avenue	to	the	White	Pond	Advisory	

Committee	for	a	term	to	expire	April	30,	2023.	Jennifer	McGonigle	of	31	Highland	Street	to	the	
Economic	Vitality	Committee	for	a	term	to	expire	April	30,	2023.	Nancy	Stone	of	70	Beharrell	
Street	to	the	Bruce	Freeman	Rail	Trail	Advisory	Committee	for	a	term	to	begin	on	the	first	day	
of	the	month	following	the	2020	Annual	Town	Meeting,	to	expire	on	April	30,	2023.	
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10.	 Committee	Liaison	Reports	
11.	 Miscellaneous	Correspondence	
12.	 Public	Comments	
13.	 Executive	Session	to	discuss	ongoing	litigation	regarding	Estabrook	Road.	Doing	so	in	Open	

Session	would	have	a	detrimental	effect	on	the	Town’s	litigation	strategy,	and	the	Chair	so	
declares	

14.	 Adjourn	
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Subject: Re:	Realloca)on	of	police	funds
Date: Tuesday,	June	30,	2020	at	4:45:46	PM	Eastern	Daylight	Time
From: Michael	Lawson
To: Naomi	Waldron
CC: Joseph	O'Connor,	Jeremy	Romanul

Dear	Ms.	Waldron

	 Many	thanks	for	taking	the	)me	to	write	to	me	and	for	sharing	your	concerns.		As	you	suggest,	we	are	very
fortunate	to	live	in	a	peaceful	community	with	a	terrific	police	department	dedicated	to	protec)ng	the	public's
safety.		I	too,	however,	would	be	concerned	about	both	police	and	public	safety	if	police	were	disarmed,	and
especially	so	if	that	fact	was	widely	known.		

Mike

On	6/30/20,	4:24	PM,	"Naomi	Waldron"	<nmwjuly@gmail.com>	wrote:

				Dear	Mr.	Lawson,

				Hello!	My	name	is	Naomi	Waldron,	I	am	a	Concord	resident,	and	I	wanted	to	share	with	you	some	insight	about
the	budget	and	funding	towards	the	Concord	Police	Department	with	the	hope	that	some	of	the	budget	could	be
reallocated	towards	an)-racist	measures	in	the	public	schools	(ie,	guest	speakers),	and/or	low	income	housing.

				I	have	been	researching	online	in	regards	to	police	in	Concord,	and	I	have	found	some	interes)ng	and	relevant
informa)on.	I	would	also	like	to	add	that	I	spoke	to	Chief	O’Connor	on	the	phone	who	had	some	concerns	about
police	officer	safety	if	the	police	were	to	be	disarmed	and	I	found	that;
				1)	no	police	officer	has	been	killed	in	the	line	of	duty	in	Concord	or	any	of	the	surrounding	towns	since	1894
				2)	in	2019	there	were	48	felonious	police	killings,	and	1001	people	killed	by	the	police
				3)	none	of	the	police	killings	in	2019	were	in	New	England,	the	closest	one	being	in	New	Jersey
				4)	according	to	the	FBI	in	50%	of	the	cases	where	officers	were	killed	in	the	line	of	duty,	the	officers	did	not	even
have	)me	to	draw	their	guns
				5)	crime	in	Concord	is	6.5	)mes	less	than	the	na)onal	average

				Chief	O’Connor	told	me	to	look	in	the	police	logs	about	crimes	in	Concord,	however	afer	looking	through
numerous	of	them	I	found	the	things	that	appeared	most	on	them	were	motor	vehicle	stops,	traffic	enforcements,
and	business/loca)on	checks.	Since	Concord	has	such	a	low	violent	crime	rate,	and	there	has	never	been	a	police
killing	in	Concord,	I	think	we	need	to	rethink	arming	our	police.

				If	we	were	to	disarm	the	police,	we	could	use	the	funds	from	the	guns	and	other	unnecessary	expenses	to	go
towards	some	of	the	things	men)oned	above.

				Thank	you	very	much	for	taking	the	)me	to	read	and	consider	this	email	regarding	realloca)ng	some	of	the
Concord	Police	Department	budget.	Please	don’t	hesitate	to	reach	out	should	you	want	addi)onal	informa)on	or
have	any	ques)ons.

				Sincerely,
				Naomi	Waldron

mailto:nmwjuly@gmail.com



